BHP Billiton’s Submission of the Waste Rock and Waste Rock Storage Area Seepage Report – Submitted April 16th, 2008

	Tracking Number
	Comment ID
	Topic
	Review Comment
	Company Response / Proposed Revision
	WLWB Response / Recommendations

	A: GNWT - Environment and Natural Resources (ENR) Comments – Received June 30th, 2008 

	1
	ENR – 1 
	Monitoring
	ENR staff are pleased to learn that BHPB has proposed weekly sampling during the open-water season of 2008, in addition to spring and fall surveys of SEEP-018, SEEP-019 and SEEP-052 locations, for analysis of total and dissolved metals, major ions and field parameters. 

Due to the uncertainty in predicted chloride concentrations during non-frozen periods, the estimates should be viewed as a guide to trends and approximate concentrations.  The model predictions can be used as a management guide.
	
	

	B: Environment Canada (EC) Comments – Received June 30th, 2008

	2
	EC – 1 
	Panda/ Koala/Beartooth Waste Rock Storage Area
	Seeps 018B and 019 continue to be of concern based on the increasing levels of trace metals, sulphate and nitrogen. The report states that some of the observed increases may be due to an increase in dust due to mining activity and disposal of recently-blasted Beartooth waste rock on the margins of the Panda/ Koala/Beartooth WRSA. 

Nickel, sulphate and nitrate at Seep 019 are continuing on an increasing trend. The report suggests that the general increases at SEEP-018B are due to continued leaching of waste rock weathering products and blast residues.
	
	

	3
	EC – 2 
	Misery Waste Rock Storage Area
	Seep 052 is continuing to show signs of increased metals, specifically zinc and nickel which remains a concern, as per the previous year. The increasing trend and development of maximum levels for some metals indicates that continued efforts to locate the cause of such increases are needed. Seep-081 is showing its highest observed levels to date of sulphate, conductivity, total calcium and total magnesium, with pH also at record levels in lab testing.
	
	

	4
	EC – 3 
	Monitoring & Closure
	EC is please to see that Ekati has shown increased monitoring to those sites of concern, however there is no discussion of future implications, should increasing or harmful levels continue over time. Many of the seeps report to the LLCF, however this does not resolve issues at or near closure of the mine. EC is interested in a discussion surrounding how the effects of poor water quality, from the waste rock piles, will be addressed at closure. As the mine continues through progressive reclamation it will be important to examine how these water quality issues will be resolved should observed trends continue.
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